BALKAN - JI - BARI.
The All-India Children's Association.
"Gulistan", Khar - Bombay, 21.
January 7, 1942.

Dear Friend,

We write this to thank you very much for the Message you kindly sent to the First All-India Balkan-ji-Bari Workers' Conference held at Karachi during the last Christmas Holidays.

You will be glad to learn that the Conference was a success and friends from almost all parts of India came to participate in the Session. A number of resolutions pertaining to Children's Welfare were passed and we hope to take action on them shortly.

We do hope you will kindly continue to keep in touch with the activities of our Association and extend to us the same sympathies as you have been doing always.

With renewed thanks,

Yours in Service, S. P. Desai for Organiser.